
 

February 1, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Ronald Highland, Chairperson 

House Committee on Education 

Statehouse, Room 561-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Highland: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2533 by House Committee on Education 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2533 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2533 would enact the Student Online Personal Protection Act.  The bill would 

prohibit operators of certain educational online products from:  engaging in targeted advertising; 

using personal student information to gather information about students; and selling, renting, or 

disclosing student information to a third party, with certain exceptions in the bill.  The bill would 

also require online educational operators to implement and maintain reasonable security 

procedures and practices to protect student information. 

 

 According to the Department of Education, enactment of HB 2533 would have no fiscal 

effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Dale Dennis, Education  


